December newsletter:
Email addresses: sadly only 6 people have signed up for our mailing list. These people will be emailed each newsletter and other information and events but please if you are happy to do so, sign up in the office. There will now only be one copy of our newsletter pinned to the board outside the office and one copy in the viewing gallery. 
[bookmark: _GoBack]Christmas raffle: This year we have another lovely hamper very kindly supplied by Hayley Thew. £1 a strip.   Sian is still going strong  with her epic cycle  now 900  miles completed   please support her on just giving. 
Message from Jane Lankester (co-ordinator of DBS) Thanks very much for everybody’s cooperation. So far 24 DBS checks are completed, if you haven’t got a DBS please make sure you contact the office to see whether one is required or not. 
PLEASE PLEASE be careful driving up and down the lane to the Brook in the dark winter evenings. We often have to turn our horses out in the dark so please be aware and drive carefully.
Inclement weather: usual winter routine, please ring if in doubt as it is impossible for us to cover all volunteers and riders. Pegs mobile: 07882286421. Any cancellations will also be put on the groups Facebook page but we are aware not everyone uses social media.
BACS payments details reminders: 
				Erme Valley Riding for the Disabled Ltd.
				20-60-88 (sort)
				23050238 (acc)
Our hopeful project for next year is to build a life skills classroom. Our initial thoughts are that we hope this space will include a therapy/physio/time-out space, a kitchen space, and a learning space and will be particularly beneficial for our work experience students who come once/twice and three times weekly. We are currently in the early stages of some planning, fundraising and applying for grants. We also hope to apply for Tesco blue tokens in Ivybridge.
Well done to two coaches Helen and Ellie   for completing their assessment as pink coaches

Dates:
Saturday 8th: CHRISTMAS PUDDING MILE FUNDRAISER 
			(bring your pennies put on your bobble hats. Walk, push, carry etc 10 laps of 			the school equivalent to one mile!)
Tuesday 11th December: Christmas lunch @ The Ship Inn, Ugborough 12pm 
Sunday 16th December 11am: Happy Hoof walk at Saltram. 
Followed by:
Sunday 16th December 3pm: Carol service at St. Peter’s Church, Ugborough (all welcome)
Tuesday 18th December: Happy Hoof @ Nia’s house 
20th December: Last RDA session
Saturday 22nd December: Olympia trip (meet 6:30am Ivybridge park and ride, please everybody pay your balance).
7th January: restart RDA term 



